

ENTERPRISE IRRIGATION DISTRICT

"WATER - OUR PLANET'S FUTURE"

VOICE: 541.884-4986 FAX: 541.884-5366

3939 SOUTH 6TH STREET #325, KLAMATH FALLS, OR 97603

EMAIL: eidistrict1918@gmail.com

June 7, 2017

To the Rules Committee Oregon State Senate

RE: Support for Proposed Amendment to HB 2873

Please be advised that I am the Chairman of the Enterprise Irrigation District, an irrigation district within the Klamath Project.

Klamath Project districts have explored the possibilities of transferring water rights within the Klamath Project and are informed by OWRD that SB 206 does not proved for process of transfers of water rights within the Klamath Project as anticipated. Such transfers would be efficient use of water and also improve cost efficiency to landowners and districts.

It is my understanding the simple Amendment considered by your Committee today at 1:00 PM could fix some of the water right transfer problems encountered. The Klamath Project should not be punished because the Klamath Adjudication is not complete. Irrigation continues within the Klamath Project, but we are told many transfers are presently not available.

The legislative committee is urged to support this straightforward amendment that will provide irrigation districts within the Klamath Project the same management flexibility as other Oregon Districts outside of the Klamath Project.

If anyone has any questions, please feel free to contact me at 541-281-1946.

Sincerely,

Donald Russell

usself

Chairman